Minutes of meeting 17.3.2014

Sussex Police Offshore Sailing Club

Location

Shoreham Yacht Club, West Sussex, 1830 hours, Monday 17th March, 2014

Present 
Anne Darling (AD)
Chair

Alwyn Evans (AE)


Owen Poplett (OP)

Alain Jacquet (AJ)

Graham Castell (GC)

Chairperson opens
Agenda

Committee meeting agenda as circulated.

1. Absent / Apologies

Dave Frey (DF)

Freya Carter (FC)

Steve Rigby (SR)

Dusty Miller (DM)

Alan Haffenden (AF)

2. Minutes of previous meeting

Minutes of meeting 13. 2. 2014 ratified as being accurate. No discrepancies identified.
3. SPOSC awarded cups / trophies, 2013

2013 AGM minutes to be scrutinised to clarify the current whereabouts of club cubs as awarded (particular mention of the Portabello Cup to be located).

4. SPSA grant funding & general financial outlook

AD provides update on SPSA grant including general financial outlook in absence of DF.

Cruising account: £1960 

Racing account: £2300

£1500 in potential funding grant remains with SPSA, pending application

Further to the above, SPOSC cruising balance rests at £3350 (from which April long-passage has been paid).

Clarification sought on following associated financial matter:

RNLI payments made / collected  - £150?

5. Associate members  - SPSA / SPOSC fees

SPSA membership fees versus member numbers discussed. Do these tally? Audit to be undertaken to confirm current membership (OP)

6. Use of additional £1500 SPSA funding

The following options for expenditure were discussed as put forward by members:

2nd race boat during May world police race

2nd charter for part or full week during May world police race

Additional long passage / autumn cruising

Taster local sails from Brighton / Eastbourne etc

Development of SPOSC members - Day Skipper / Yachtmaster  qualifications

Development of SPOSC members - Radar, first aid, diesel engine courses

Banking of monies 

Other charters including possible overseas trip

Support boat for Met open event

It was decided that the best utilisation of available grant  would be a combination of 2 options:

1. A further long passage / autumn cruise . A mileage builder / further opportunity for a longer passage of sailing.

2. A 3 day summer charter, based from central location such as Brighton, offering half / single day taster-sails to encourage new membership (particularly targeting inexperienced / novice sailors who might be otherwise daunted with the longer sailing trips currently offered).

7. Long passage / autumn cruise

Steve Rigby & Alwyn Evans confirm availability to skipper the 2014 long passage / autumn cruise.

8. Owners’ Rally

Owners’ rally scheduled for week of 25/6 2014.

Possible charter discussed to accompany the rally if demand warrants.

Owners’ rally to be advertised to canvass interested parties; widen accessibility / increase visibility to all menbers.

9. Scuttlebutt

Need to improve visibility / ease of access, heighten awareness. 

Distribution / publicity methods considered - email, intranet, website.

10. New members update

New expressions of interest registered from 16 persons. Of these the level of sailing experience varies across the full spectrum from zero to very experienced (including boat owner).

11. Frostbite report

A summary only of Frostbite  2014 is presented at this time: 

Full week boat competed a return voyage to Dartmouth.

Split week boat remained in the vicinity of the Solent.

Concerns were raised for discussion that there is a disparity in time spent on the boat in the second half of the split week (when factoring the early return  / admin functions to be completed on the Friday) while the cost is the same for both.

By means of solution consideration of negotiating a 1600 hrs return on the Friday / possible half-day payment for the Friday were discussed.

A full report of Frostbite 2014  will be forthcoming in due course.

12. The future 
SPOSC members to be surveyed in effort to establish qualifications held within club numbers (OP).

SPOSC summer barbecue / social function to the arranged (AD).

Consideration to be given to the future - roles / nominees within the committee and club .

Consideration given to whether the collaboration of Sussex & Surrey Police should be replicated at social club / SPOSC level, thereby increasing potential membership. 

At this stage it was felt most appropriate to await direction from the SPSA.

13. AOB

October 2014 Met Open discussed.  

Consideration given as to whether the available grant should fund a second boat as part of the autumn cruise.

If  undertaken, consideration given as to whether this should act as a training / selection event for crew wishing to undertake the PAA.

Notification that SR would like to volunteer services to skipper this event, AE similarly reaffirming his previous offer to undertake same. 

Discussion to utilise the services of both members, thereby sharing ownership and maximising the opportunity for both.  

14. Next committee meeting

9th June, 2014 - 1900 hrs, Shoreham Yacht Club (in advance of Summer social event)

13th October, 2014 - 1900 hrs, Shoreham Yacht Club (in advance of autumn long passage)

Meeting concludes 2100 hours.
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